Healthy Lifestyles Task Force Report
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July 15, 2010
The Healthy Lifestyles Task Force met on September 15, 2009, February 26, 2010 and March 5, 2009.
Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Program

Cecil County Diabetes Prevention Programs were held at:  the Elkton Center - Senior Services and Community Transit, Haven House, Inc., the Food and Nutrition Employees- Cecil County Public Schools, North East Senior Center, Wayfarers’ House Homeless Shelter and Cecilton Senior Center.  These programs reached 125 participants.  The program reviewed information about diabetes, blood pressure, healthy eating and physical activity to raise awareness about ways to live a healthy life by engaging in regular physical activity and learning to eat right.  Participants received food and physical activity journals to encourage monitoring of healthy behaviors as well as pedometers to encourage walking to the 10,000 daily steps recommendation from the American Heart Association.  Participants’ pre and post-test surveys documented an increase in fruits and vegetable consumption and physical activity for a majority of participants.  Many positive comments have been reported on the surveys concerning the educational information and facilitation of the program.  This program is grant funded for FY11.
Chronic Disease Self-Management Program FY 10
Senior Services & Community Transit and the Cecil County Health Department are collaborating to implement the evidence based Chronic Disease Self-Management Program (CDSMP) from Stanford University which is known in Maryland as the “Living Well…Take Charge of Your Health” Program.  The program is a free workshop held at community sites in Cecil County for two and half hours, once a week for six weeks.  Workshops are facilitated by two trained lay leaders who live with a chronic condition or who are caregivers of someone who has a chronic condition.  Subjects covered in the program include: 
· How to manage symptoms;
· How to communicate effectively with doctors;
· How to lessen your frustration;
· How to make daily tasks easier; and
· How to get more out of life.
Thirteen lay leaders were trained on May 6, 7, 13 and 14.  On June 8, 2010, a meeting was held for the trained lay leaders to review and provide technical assistance on required program documentations, coordination of programs at community sites, and understanding proper emergency procedures.  Three programs are now in the process of being scheduled to start in Fall 2010.  From July 12-16, 2010, two Cecil County Health Department Division of Health Promotion staff members are attending a Maryland Living Well Workshop - Chronic Disease Self Management Program - Master Training in Frederick, Maryland.  Once trained, these master trainers can provide training locally to those interested in becoming lay leaders.

The next Healthy Lifestyle Task Force meeting is Friday, September 24, 2010 at 12 noon at the Cecil County Health Department.
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